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Regarding the exemptions from filing Form M-1 as contained in Proposed Regulation Section
2520.102-2(c)(2)(ii)(A) through (C), please consider adding another exemption for entities that are
members of an “affiliated service group” under Internal Revenue Code Section 414(m).   A group of
entities that collectively is an “affiliated service group” is similar to a “controlled group” of entities. 
These entities have a close relationship to each other and should be considered as if their
employees are employed by one employer.   Many of the “qualified plan” provisions of the Internal
Revenue Code treat members of an “affiliated service group” as if they were one employer.   The
same treatment should be afforded these groups with respect to the MEWA regulations.
 
Thank you for your consideration on this issue.
 
Respectfully submitted.
 
Terry C. Hancock

Nyemaster Goode, P.C.
700 Walnut Street, Suite 1600
Des Moines, IA 50309
(515) 283-3191
Fax: (515) 283-3108
tch@nyemaster.com
www.nyemaster.com
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